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Date:		April 2, 2013

To:		Chairwoman Marina Dimitrijevic, County Board of Supervisors

From:	James Keegan, Interim Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture

Subject:	Authorization to Submit Milwaukee Metropolitan Sewerage District Green Infrastructure Partnership Program Grant Applications - ACTION

POLICY 
The Interim Director of the Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture (DPRC) is seeking authorization to submit one or more Milwaukee Metropolitan Sewerage District (MMSD) Green Infrastructure Partnership Program grant applications.

BACKGROUND
The Milwaukee Metropolitan Sewerage District (MMSD) is providing funding to increase green infrastructure (GI) implementation and innovation within its service area through the Green Infrastructure Partnership Program.  Green infrastructure technologies capture and reduce pollutant loadings to area waterways and reduce flows that must be conveyed and treated by MMSD sewers and reclamation facilities.  Examples include constructed wetlands, native landscaping, porous pavement, stormwater trees, bioswales, greenways, and rain gardens.  MMSD’s interest in GI is to increase the implementation of innovative approaches to wet weather management that are cost-effective, sustainable, and environmentally friendly. 

Up to $700,000 will be awarded through this program annually.  Applicants are required to provide a minimum 50% cost-share match (cash and/or in-kind).  If a project is accepted in the program, the applicant will be required to enter into either an interagency agreement or a contractual arrangement with MMSD.  Interagency agreements will extend for a maximum two-year term.  This is a reimbursement program, and no invoices will be processed until the project is complete.

Wet weather management measures typically are installed along river corridors.  The DPRC owns much of the land along the river corridors in Milwaukee County, and since the protection and improvement of land and water resources is an important part of the DPRC’s mission, there is a need and an interest on the part of the DPRC to utilize GI measures to the fullest extent practicable.  The MMSD Green Infrastructure Partnership Program provides an opportunity for the DPRC to off-set some of the costs associated with the installation of those practices.

RECOMMENDATION
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Interim Parks Director respectfully recommends that the DPRC be authorized to submit one or more MMSD Green Infrastructure Partnership Program grant applications, and to undertake all actions and activities necessary to accept and implement Green Infrastructure Partnership Program grant awards offered to Milwaukee County.

Prepared by: Bill Waldron, Natural Resources Specialist

Recommended by:					Approved by:


												
Laura Schloesser, Chief of Administration	James Keegan, Interim Parks Director
& External Affairs


cc: 	County Executive Chris Abele
Amber Moreen, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office
Kelly Bablitsch, Chief of Staff, County Board 
Supv. Gerry Broderick, Chairman, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee
Supv.  Jason Haas, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee
Dan Laurila, Fiscal Mgt. Analyst, Admin & Fiscal Affairs/DAS
Janelle Jensen, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Clerk
Jessica Janz-McKnight, Research Analyst, County Board
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